## Town Hall Hours

MON. & WED. 12-4 FRL & SAT. 10-2

# TOWN OF FREDERICA NEWS

# **TOWN ELECTIONS**

March 3, 2018 was the first election that Frederica has had in three years. The race for mayor was between William "Chick" Glanden and former Council Secretary Pete Rager. We had a total of 111 votes, with Chick Glanden coming out ahead 67 to 44 votes. The office of mayor is a two (2) year term. The next election will be in 2019 for three (3) council seats. Please remember that to vote in Municipal elections, you must live in town, and you must register at Town Hall at least 30 days prior to an election. Registration via the DMV does NOT automatically register you with the Town.

## Senior Center Activities

April 21<sup>st</sup> – 50's Hop April 29<sup>th</sup> – Auction May 19<sup>th</sup> – Hawaiian Dinner May 24<sup>th</sup> – Calendar Party June 9<sup>th</sup> – Prom June 24<sup>th</sup> – Steak Dinner

\*Contact the Senior Center for more details on these events and more!

## SPRING CLEAN-UP

Dumpsters will be available for our annual spring clean up in May. They will arrive on May 18<sup>th</sup>, and be available through May 20<sup>th</sup>. Remember, dumpsters will be for UN-bagged yard waste **ONLY**.

# UTILITY BILLS

Utility bills are distributed every three months for trash and water. We read your water meters on a monthly basis, but only bill quarterly. The current bill for January, February and March is due April 30, 2018. Should you have any questions about your water usage or billing in general, please contact Town Hall.

# PROPERTY TAX BILLS

Property tax bills will start arriving in the beginning of June. If you have a mortgage company that pays your property tax bill, please forward to them. We get requests from mortgage companies closer to the due date of September 30<sup>th</sup>. We can not forward your bill until we receive their request.

### **Trash and Recycle Cans**

Remember that Trash and Recycle cans should be placed out by the curb by 7 am, or the night before, and must be removed by the end of collection day. Cans should be place as close as possible to the curb with the lid opening facing the street. Bulk items are picked up by a separate truck. You may see truck's labeled "Charlie's Waste" or "Blue Hen Disposal." Blue Hen is the parent company for Charlie's Waste, not a different company. If you ever experience a problem with your service, please contact Town Hall.

#### Grass Cutting & Property Maintenance

It's just about time for grass to make a comeback. Please remember that grass must be cut regularly. Grass clippings should not be blown into the sidewalks or streets. If your grass exceeds 6" in height, the Town will be forced to mow for you, and you will receive a bill. Spring is also a great time to clean up your yard and stay ahead of trash and weeds that may accumulate!



#### REMINDER

Bills not paid on time will have interest added every month immediately after the due date. It is a 1.5% interest rate on property taxes, and 2% interest rate on trash and water.

## WATER SHUT OFFS

Reminder-Water shut-offs for delinquent accounts are the 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday of every month. Payments need to be made prior to the 2<sup>nd</sup> Saturday of the month to avoid getting a door-hanger notice. Notices are generated on town provided utilities, (Both Trash AND Water account balances). There is a \$50.00 Fee in addition to the balance owed to reconnect water services after shut off due to delinquency. NO Exceptions.

#### Services provided at Town Hall

Notary Service - \$2.00 per stamp Fax - \$3.00 per fax # to send and \$ .30 per page to receive. Copies - \$ .30 per page.